The College of New Jersey

Graduate Programs Advisory Council

March 23, 2005 Minutes

Present: Helene Anthony, Brendan Gallagher, Susan Hydro, Janice Kisthardt, Brenda Leake, Claire Lindberg, Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle, Suzanne Pasch, Michele Tarter, Mark Woodford.  Excused: Helene Johnson, Lisa Watson, Jacquie Toth  Guest: Barbara Snyder
Previous Minutes: Reviewed and accepted with minor revisions

Announcements:

Mark Woodford reported that The Department of Counselor Education is still awaiting the results of a re-accreditation review from CACREP (Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs.)  The department was originially accreditated in 1991.

Suzanne Pasch reported concern over the lack of graduate student representation on the Planning and Priorities Committee.  While she has written to inquire about graduate student representation, nothing has developed.  The GPAC discussed the need for a graduate student association and the uncertainty of whether or not one will be or has ever been formed in the past. The GPAC discussed possible reasons why students might be unavailable to serve on committees or in organizations and confirmed the need to create opportunities for graduate students to have a greater voice at the college. 

Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle reported that the finalization of graduate student study space in the library is pending word from Taras Pavlovsky.

Items for Discussion and Action:
Claire Lindberg and Barbara Snyder (Assistant Professor, School of Nursing) presented a new course proposal – “Health Promotion for Advances Nursing Practice” – for the Clinical Nurse Leader MSN track.  After questions and answers the GPAC recommended approval.
Claire Lindberg also presented proposals for certificates School Nurse in both “Instructional” and “Non-instructional” nursing.   The discussion highlighted the need to change the languages to reflect that these are “options” and not “tracks”; the need for students wishing to perform any health education to choose the “Instructional” option; the needs for the program to reflect a practice of comprehensive exams and capstones in keeping with the college’s policies.  The GPAC recommended the School Nursing curricula be forwarded to the Dean for approval.
Dean’s Report: 
The Regional Training Center brochure is to be distributed shortly.  The curriculum will be finalized soon.
Update on Budget and Finance’s list of GA’s for next year shows that the list is the same as this year.

All students are to be referred to the Graduate Office for Graduate Assistantships and to the Office of Career Services for Graduate Worker positions.

Graduate Assistants survey outcomes were discussed.  The results reveal that the surveys met the GPAC’s expectations, including the amount of clerical work Graduate Assistants are doing.  Discussion highlighted the availability of information about Graduate Assistantships for prospective students.

Update on Graduate applications – as of 3/23/05 –  shows 382 submitted with a majority in MAT, Elementary Education, MA in Speech Pathology, and MA in Counseling Ed, school counseling option.  The numbers suggest that nearly half of all applicants submit electronically.  This includes global students and special admits.  The Graduate Office is moving toward requiring all applications be submitted on –line with few exceptions.
The GPAC reviewed Special Admit policies and the reasons for providing the special admit option.  Two downsides of the current use of the Special Admit option are that some people use it if they missed the regular deadline and that some who are admitted by it may not be prepared for the rigors of graduate level work.  Remedies for these concerns – including prerequisites and advising – were discussed.  Other options are to do away with Special Admits, change the criteria across the board or open only certain classes to Special Admits.  The Graduate bulletin and the Graduate website have different language about whether or not faculty have a say in determining Special Admit access to specific courses.  Although there is no campus-wide policy on whether or not Graduate Coordinators are obligated to admit Special Admits who meet the requirements, such decisions are left to individual coordinators and admissions committees. The GPAC recommends the use of one consistent statement that clarifies both Graduate Coordinator and instructor involvement in Special Admit decisions.

Parking: Forcina lot will allow graduate students access with ID after 4pm.  This is still a problem, as it doesn’t allow sufficient time for library use, etc.

